

The Rooster Crows

their presentation, the

Secretariat and all oth-

April 2010



New Beginnings by Jim Heath



How can you be a part of this activity? You may also attend the next planning meeting or any Secretariat meeting which are announced by email and on the web. You can bring your ideas and insights to share. The Secretariat can only improve in the areas they need to improve if you let them know how vou feel. You don't have to wait till the

the next years plans to

of the year.

next meeting; you could talk now to the Secretariat member in charge of the area of your interest. The sooner they hear your ideas the sooner they can start working on them. It is impossible for any one individual to think of every possible answer to making us better. We need a try it again next year. It team effort. We need your help, even if it is only one small thing. Many small ideas and small suggestions could help grow into a be in place by the start much more successful Cursillo Movement in this diocese. This would be far better than a lot of people standing around and complaining, while not helping to bring about change. This is your Cursillo, not just the Secretariat's. The Secretariat needs your help.

> Have you ever thought about getting elected to the Secretariat? If we don't have other Cursillistas

step up, the same individuals keep filling the vacancies. Fatique, burn out and loss of inspiration sets in, but they stay on rather than have no one in that area. How much can you expect, if you are not willing to help.

While we are talking about stepping up, we are looking for someone who is willing to be our Lay Director, starting next January. I am not allowed to continue as I have served the two terms National permits. A nominee for Lay Director must have served at least one vear on a Secretariat to be eligible to run. The year's experience does not need to have been in our diocese.

May the Holy Spirit inspire many to step up to fill the needs of our organization?



Happy Easter!

The Secretariat followed a newly suggested leadership approach when they met in January. They called it a "Planning Meeting" and the purpose was for each area leader to lay out to the Secretariat and the other Cursillistas attending the meeting, what they planned to do in their area of responsibility during 2010.

DE COLORES

Members of the Secretariat

Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, St. Patrick, 2518 W Andrew Johnson Hwy, Morristown, TN 37814 (423) 586-9174, awaraksa@hotmail.com

Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569, jimheath@charter.net

Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801, 865-719-0280, angela-feltz127@gmail.com

Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774 865-458-6717, stevepacitti@hughes.net

Co-Cursillo— Greg English, 296 Davey Crocket Rd., Limestone, TN, 37681 423-257-3595, gregeng47@gmail.com

Co-Cursillo, Spanish—Beatriz Rincan, 3225 Hedrick Lane Cleveland 37323

423-614-0296, gmexitie85@hotmail.com

Post-Cursillo—Dick Shriver, 2000Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-688-8601, shriver51@aol.com

English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858, ContactDoK@KnoxvilleCursillo.org

Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Alicia Mora, 309 Kilgore St. Athens, TN 37303, Cell 423-368-5310, ALEXM2005@univision.com

Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Erasmo Hernandez, 803 Northside Dr., Athens, TN, 37303, Cell, 423-507-7568, Home 423-507-7311, erasmohernandezb@hotmail.com Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311 423-472-2461, bam-bilynn2@msn.com

Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774 865-458-8510, kaysheldon@bellsouth.net

Music—Judy Holt, 10 Flamingo Ct., Johnson City, TN 37601, 423-767-6394, jjholt@charter.net

Assistants to the Secretariat

Coordinator Parish Representatives—Bob Ketteringham, 3437 Bentwood Dr. Kodak, TN, 37764, 865-933-5486, robertketteringham@astrazeneca.com

Group Reunion Rep.-- Peter Ulmer 11509 lvy, Knoxville, TN.37934(865) 548-6508 Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, robert@morris.net

Co-ordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City, 37601, 423-282-1616, jiholt@chartertn.net

Coordinator Palanca—TBA

Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572 931-788-1019, cartalks@frontiernet.net

anytime, anywhere. Please remember our movement in your prayers.

Palanca can be done



2010 Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo Calendar

SPRITUAL AND LAY DIRECTORS, ST LOUIS APRIL 16-19 SOL, MAY 15, SACRED HEART, SHEA ROOM MEN'S SECOND ANNUAL REUNION, JUNE 5, EAGLE ROCK SEC MT, JULY 10, OUR LADY OF FATIMA, ALCOA NATIONAL ENCOUNTER, JULY 29-Aug 1 MEN'S ENGLISH WKEND, AUG 26-29 DIOCESAN ENCOUNTER, SEPTEMBER 11 WOMEN'S ENGLISH WEEKEND SEP 30-OCT 3 MEN'S SPANISH WEEKEND JUNE 24-27 WOMEN'S SPANISH WEEKEND TBA SEC MT, ST. THOMAS, LENOIR CITY, OCT 9 REGIONAL ENCOUNTER, OCT TBA SOL, NOVEMBER 13, ST. THOMAS